Agenda
Tobacco & Health Trust Fund Board Meeting

Friday, September 14, 2007

10:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon

Office of Policy and Management, Conference Room 2A

450 Capitol Avenue

Hartford, Connecticut

I.
Welcome and Introductions
II.
Review and Approval of Minutes
III.
Presentation from Local Cessation Programs
IV.
Presentation from Quitline
V.
Discuss October Retreat
VI.
Next Meetings: October 12 (9-1), November 9 (10-12), and December 14 (10-12)
VII.
Adjournment
Revised Meeting Summary

Tobacco and Health Trust Fund Board

September 14, 2007

10:00 a.m. -12:00 noon

Office of Policy and Management 

450 Capitol Avenue

Hartford, CT  06106

Members Present:  Anne Foley (Chair), Nancy Bafundo, Diane Becker, Patricia Checko, Larry Deutsch, Ellen Dornelas, Norma Gyle, Nikki Palmieri, Cheryl Resha, and Peter Rockholz  

	Item
	Discussion/Action

	Welcome and Introductions
	The meeting was convened at 10:10 a.m. 

The Chair reviewed Board membership and noted that Kenneth Darden has resigned.  Robert Zavoski accepted a position at DSS and will consider whether to continue membership on the board.  The appointment of the following members has expired and OPM will follow up with their appointing authorities:  Norma Gyle, Jane Tedder, Paddi LeShane, Pat Checko and Richard Barlow.  



	Review and Approval of Minutes
	Diane Becker moved approval of the 7/27/07 meeting minutes.  The motion was seconded by Cheryl Resha and approved unanimously 

on a voice vote.



	Presentations from Local Cessation Programs


	Presentations were made by four local smoking cessation programs funded by DPH:  Generation Health Care, Hartford Hospital, American Lung Association, and Community Renewal Team.  A brief summary is as follows:

Each program is required to serve a minimum of 100 participants for the period of July 1, 2007 to June 30, 2008.  The number of smoking cessation sessions range from 6-8 weeks per cycle. Several cycles are held to meet the projected service level of 100 clients annually.  The grant awards are between $23,000 and $30,000. 

Each program reported that nicotine replacement therapy, counseling services and follow-up support increases retention of program participants.  

Nicotine Replacement Therapy (NRT) is made available to program participants at no cost through the Connecticut Quitline.

These programs are relatively new, therefore, data on the quit rate will not be available until 2009.  However, most of the contractors has had past experience in administering smoking cessation programs and indicate a quit rate of 25% to 28% after a one-year period. 



	Presentation from QuitLine
	The Connecticut QuitLine made a presentation by phone from their offices in Seattle.  A brief summary is as follows:

The Connecticut QuitLine offers state residents no-cost information about tobacco use cessation, telephone counseling sessions, referrals to local cessation programs, and follow-up support between 8 a.m. and 12 a.m., seven days a week.  In July of 2007, the QuitLine experienced a significant increase in call volume related to a public awareness and education campaign that stated that NRT had been added to the existing available free services.

The Department of Public Health provided written information estimating that, at the current rate of calls, the QuitLine budget would be fully expended by the end of October 2007.
Based on information from DPH and the QuitLine, the Board estimated that, at the current rate of 500 clients per month, the QuitLine would need $600,000 for counseling only or $1 million for counseling and Nicotine Replacement Therapy to keep the QuitLine operational for the eight remaining months of the fiscal year. 

In light of this information, the Chair stated that she would entertain a motion to recommend disbursement of available Tobacco Trust Funds to allow the QuitLine to continue operation for an additional five months.  Three members spoke in opposition to the idea and no member made the motion.


	Discuss October Retreat
	The Chair reviewed the literature included in the board packet:  Best Practices for Comprehensive Tobacco Control Programs, the Connecticut Tobacco Use Prevention and Control Plan; Summary of Tobacco and Health Trust Fund Board Questionnaire, and the DCF Behavioral Health Data from Adolescent Substance Abuse Evaluations.  Responses to the board’s questions asked at the last meeting were also included in the board packet. Members will review information in preparation for the October Retreat.



	Other
	Peter Rockholz noted that the DMHAS’ tobacco free initiative at state operated facilities will begin at Connecticut Valley Hospital. A brief discussion followed regarding the impact on clients and intervention measures that are in place to assist clients with the change.   

The Board discussed holding a public hearing to receive input from the public regarding the amount and nature of future disbursements.  The public hearing would be scheduled after submission of board recommendations for FY 08 disbursement to the legislature.



	Next Meetings
	The next meetings will be held October 19 (9-1), November 9 (10-12), and December 14 (10-12).

The board meeting was adjourned at 12:15 p.m.




